
Enzian Ski Club 

Meeting Minutes, May 2, 2019 

 

Siegfried called the meeting to order at 8:30 PM. He welcomed 42 members and thanked them 

for coming. He was happy to see so many at the meeting.  We toasted and sang Happy 

Birthday to Don Conway. Siegfried said there were 155 people at the dinner dance.  We had 

some last minute changes.  If you cancel at the last minute or on the day of the event, The 

Manor gives no refund. 

I read the minutes from the April Meeting and they were accepted as read. Inge Biehl reported 

finances. She issued checks for the DC Meeting, bill for the Manor, music and flowers and 

deposits made in March and April. Inge also handed out the Treasurer’s Report from September 

2018 to April 2019. Siegfried thanked Inge for the report.  He said we had a fantastic time at the 

Manor, we have to pay for it.  We should raise the price. Andreas Weber made a motion to raise 

the price to $125.00 per person and it was seconded by Eileen and all were in favor. Martha 

said, Andreas paid for his father’s ticket but Ernst got sick and made a donation to the club. The 

auditor was here, checked our books and said all is in order. Yasmin said The Manor charged 

us tax on the service charge.  We should check that out.  Susi Beckmann reported we have 147 

members.  Siegfried asked us to stand for as moment of silence for Gertrude Vetterl.   

Inge will call The Manor and ask for the new contract for next year.  It’s always the fourth 

Sunday in April.  November 20, 2020 is the 90th Anniversary of the Bayern Club.   

So far, we do not have a travel agent to take charge of our ski trip to Wolkenstein.  Klaus said 

Frank, travel agent will not handle it. We thought maybe a travel agent in Europe will do it but 

they do not deal with USA.  We called Ski Can but did not get a reply. We can still ski in the US.  

We have to make up our mind.  Where is the question. 

It is our Election Meeting.  Janet and Richard Volpi are on vacation but the Nominating 

Committee is still in order.  Don Conway asked all officers to leave their seats.  He said all 

officers have accepted their nominations again, there was no challenge, a vote was cast and all 

officers were reelected again. Siegfried thanked the Nominating Committee for a job well done. 

Some of us will be joining The Berliner Club at Lukans Farm this June.  It is always a wonderful 

weekend.  

The trip to the winery is October 13th.  We must try to fill the bus.  The price for dinner went up a 

little.  It is $70.00 pp for dinner only and $20.00 for the bus. Someone made a motion to close 

the meeting and all were in favor. The next meeting is September 5, 2019.  Siegfried wished all 

a good summer and he ended the meeting at 9:35PM.   

Respectfully submitted by 

Mary Lou Reh, Recording Secetary     


